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As part of the Swimming Pool Improvement Project, enhancements are also being 
made at Brennan Plaza. 
The concrete walkways have been removed to allow for open green space for 
Whitehall Borough Recreation and Whitehall Public Library activities.  A new 
picnic area will be installed where an old shuffle ball court was located.  The 
existing bleachers will be expanded to allow for more seating for Whitehall 
Borough Recreation’s Summer Concert Series.  Wheelchair spaces and companion 
seats will also be added to allow for more ADA access. 
Whitehall Borough looks forward to entertaining residents next summer! 
 

 

 


